April 2018 
The Board met on 19th April 2018 at Bridge Mills Business Centre in Kendal. The meeting was attended by eleven Board Directors. 
The meeting approved the appointment of a new Chair, following an extensive recruitment process, with the new Chair (Ian Munro, former Chief Executive of New Charter Group) being an existing Board Director who will take up the post from 1st May 2018. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Chief Executive referred to the recent Board Development Day and advised that more financial detail would be coming to the Board to inform decision making. She advised that had launched an organisational development programme with a focus on improving management which was fed back as part of a recent Investors in People review. 
The Board approved; 
· The appointment of John Mansergh as Company Secretary.
· A Risk Appetite Statement and new Strategic Risk Reporting template.
· A Revised Financial Plan which was very robust, able to deliver the Board’s development ambition and subject to rigorous stress testing. 
· A Treasury Management Strategy.
· An updated Asset Management Strategy.

The following reports were noted; 
· February Finance Report. 
· Draft Audit & Risk Committee minutes from March 2018.
The Chairman also thanked the outgoing Director of Corporate Services for ensuring SLH had financial sound footing. The Board thanked the outgoing Chairman (John Holmes) for his hard work and contribution to the SLH Board. 
